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Special Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, August 31, 2021 5:00 pm 
 
Teleconference/ Via Zoom 

 Meeting Attendees: (If member is present box is checked)  

Melinda Avey (Chair) ☒ 
Ricki Townsend  

(1st Vice Chair) 
☒ Jill Hoyt (2nd Vice Chair) 

☒ 

Barbara Oleachea ☒ Brad Rose ☐ 
Bridgette Dean  

Nick Golling (Alternate) 

 

William Cho 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

☐ 

Gail Brosnan  

on behalf of Nick Mori  

 

☐ Chris Carlson ☒ Christian Landaverde 
☐ 

Irene Chu ☒ Jennifer Churchill ☒ Harry Carlson ☒ 

Nicholas Erickson ☒ Paul Tanner ☒ Jessica Elorduy ☐ 

Ryan Raftery ☐  ☐  ☐ 

Guests: Lori Miller, Andrew Mendonsa 

Topic Minutes 

Welcomes/Roll Call 

County staff conducted roll call and a quorum of Advisory 
Board members was confirmed. 

Chair, Melinda Avey, called the meeting to order at 5:11 pm. 

Review Fiscal Year (FY) 2021-22 
Budget in Brief 

Lori Miller, Substance Use Prevention and Treatment Services 
Division Manager, shared and discussed the Sacramento 
County Fiscal Year 2021-22 Budget in Brief with meeting 
attendees.   

Review and Discussion of Survey 
Monkey Results 

In June, the Board of Supervisors approved a Community 
Engagement Plan for the FY 2022-23 budget. The FY 
2022-23 budget process is designed to increase 
transparency and to provide an opportunity for public input, 
as well as have a more robust public engagement process. 
Sacramento County is seeking input from the County's 
advisory boards and commissions in order to identify 
community needs and help determine budget priorities.  
 
On August 27, 2021 and August 30, 2021, emails were sent 
to all Advisory Board members requesting them to complete 
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a survey to identify their top five budget priorities for FY 
2022-23.  
 
Lori Miller shared the top five budget priorities of each 
Advisory Board member who completed the survey while 
also maintaining confidentiality of Advisory Board members.     
 
Meeting attendees participated in a robust discussion with 
each Advisory Board member sharing their FY 2022-23 
budget priorities. Chair Avey also solicited input from 
County staff.  Upon conclusion of the discussion, Advisory 
Board members identified the following five budget priorities 
for FY 2022-23: 
 

1. Increased Residential Capacity for Men, Co-
Occurring, Adults, and Youth 

2. Increased Detox Capacity/Community Sobering 
Services 

3. Increased Sober Living Environments/Recovery 
Housing Funding and Capacity 

4. Permanent Supportive Housing / Case Management 
Services: Adults, Seniors 

5. Pre-trial Programs/Alternatives to Incarceration 
 
Chris Carlson made a motion to approve the five budget 
priorities listed above and Jennifer Churchill second the 
motion. 
 
A vote of all Advisory Board members was conducted and 
unanimously approved.  

Public Comment  No public comments were made. 

Adjournment  Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.  

 


